Statement before the Fairfax County School Board

On the Fiscal Year 2010 Budget and School Bell Schedule Reform

Roger Cryan

I am Roger Cryan.  I work for farmers as an economist; I am president of the Mantua Citizens Association; and I served on the Fairfax County School Transportation Task Force.  Here I speak only for myself, as the father of two girls in Fairfax County schools.  

I want to talk about changing the bell schedule, and how that fits in the school budget.

I am very well convinced of the educational and general welfare benefits of later high school start times.  As a member of the Transportation Task Force I supported the final recommendations to reform the bell schedules.  

Some people argue that after-school programs, such as sports, are threatened by the proposed schedule change.  Arlington and Loudon County high schools start later, and their athletic programs have not collapsed.  They remain quite competitive with Fairfax County Schools.  I played baseball and football in high school.  I am a firm believer in the value of sports and other extra-curricular programs.  But if there is no longer time for 4 hours practices, that’s probably a good thing for education.  Frankly, I believe that the school late busses should accommodate athletes, five days a week, with the practices kept within their time guidelines for that purpose.  This would expand service at a low cost.

Staff is the core of opposition to this reform.  The staff are adults, and do not face the same sleep challenges that our teens do; and they are comfortable with their current schedules.  Change is uncomfortable; it takes adjustment; and sometimes it can cause real hardship.  In my experience on the task force, staff were reluctant to bring up these very legitimate personal reasons for opposing the change.  Some of them rationalized the status quo as better for the kids, instead.  This confuses the discussion.  Their discomfort is real and it is legitimate, and I encourage the school board to offer them help in the change.  

But I believe that if we implement this change, in 5 or 10 years staff would object just as vigorously if it was proposed that we return to the current bell schedule.

I know this is a tough budget year.  If the bell schedule reform was very expensive I would understand a delay.  I was very pleased, but not surprised, that staff analysis demonstrated that the change could be made without a high cost to the budget.  

Ultimately, our school system operates for the education and welfare of our children.  If they are better served by a reform of the bell schedule, and if it fits in the budget, then we should do it.
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